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23rd March 2022  
  

Dear Parent & Carers of Eagle 1 Class (Mrs. Cox) 
 

Closure of Eagle 1 Class – Friday 25th March 2022 
 
I am writing to inform you that we have, sadly, had to make the decision to temporarily close Eagle 1 Class on 
Friday 25th March and revert to home learning. The reason for this is a shortage of teaching staff due to COVID 
and other illness; we now have 3 teaching staff and 2 support staff absent, which in a school our size, is a lot.  
 
There are no Supply Teachers. Mrs. Freeman and I will be teaching across classes today and Thursday; however, 
despite our best efforts to arrange supply cover, no-one is available to cover the class on Friday, and due to the 
shortage of staff, we are unfortunately unable to provide live lessons for the children. The decision to close Eagle 
1 Class has been made in consultation with Reach2 Academy Trust leaders.  
 
Home Learning Packs will be given to the children on Thursday afternoon, for them to work at home on Friday. 
 
Eagle 1 Class will re-open on Monday 28th March. 
 
Siblings in other classes which remain open should still attend school as usual.  
   
Other online resources are available on the school’s website at: 
http://phoenixstpeter.ovw10.devwebsite.co.uk/page/?title=Online+Learning+Resources&pid=49 
 
Please be assured that this decision has not been taken lightly, and we apologise sincerely for any inconvenience 
caused.   
  
Kind regards,  
 

M L Jordan 
 
Mr. Jordan 
Associate Headteacher 
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